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Hello TASP, 

 

I hope this newsletter finds you all well 

and in good spirits as the holidays 

quickly approach.  We had an excep-

tional conference this year in Las Coli-

nas with a host of great speakers.  Rep-

resentation from TSBEP allowed for 

an informative discussion and high-

lights on board rules and proposed 

changes to Supervision.  Keep a look 

out on official changes and opportuni-

ties for public comment from the board 

website (www.tsbep.tx.gov).  Of 

course, TASP will do its very best to 

keep you abreast of any changes. 

 

Additionally, congratulations are in 

order for our newly elected board. I’m 

sure your new president, Jennifer 

Schroeder, has lots of exciting plans 

for TASP.  We plan to have our first 

meeting in January to kick off the New 

Year. 

 

As a board, we hope to become a better 

resource to you as members. We en-

courage you to get involved in the or-

ganization.  Whether you are interested 

in serving on the board, serving as a 

district leader, or as a student leader; 

TASP is here for you. As I mentioned 

in all of the previous newsletters, I 

have rearranged our organizational 

board structure in order to focus on our 

goals and accomplish tasks more effec-

tively and efficiently.  I am continuing 

to monitor our progress towards  
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President’s Message 

www.txasp.org 

accomplishing our strategic areas of fo-

cus.  Please feel free to contact me re-

garding any thoughts or suggestions you 

may have so that we may better serve 

you. 

 

Thank you for allowing me to be your 

president for the past year.  It has truly 

been a pleasure to serve you, the mem-

bers, and advocate for LSSPs across the 

state.  It has been another great year for 

TASP and we are looking forward to 

2015! 

http://www.tsbep.tx.gov
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 Congratulations to the winners of the election for the 2015 TASP Executive Board: 

 

President-Elect - Brook Roberts 

Treasurer-Elect - Thomas Schanding 

Area I - Raina Walterscheid 

Area III - Evelyn Perez 

Area V - Amanda Real 

Graduate Student Representative - Kelsey Theis 

 

Best of luck next year as you serve TASP and the LSSPs in Texas! 

 

Dana Goins 

TASP Past-President 

TASP SPOTLIGHT ON A LSSP 

 
 

This TASP Spotlight on a LSSP newsletter article is written about an LSSP who was 

recommended to be acknowledged due to her work as an LSSP as well as work and 

practice in the field of psychology in general.  Staff working with Kim Komon, PhD, 

LP, LSSP, NCSP, at Lewisville Independent School District (LISD), reported that Dr. 

Komon serves as the LISD APA Pre-Doctoral Psychology Internship Training Director 

and has worked with the LISD for eight years.  Dr. Komon is responsible for coordinat-

ing didactic seminars and group supervision for four APA Pre-doctoral interns, organiz-

ing and facilitating the application for future interns and providing support to staff su-

pervisors and leads the Doctoral Training Committee. She also directly supervises an 

intern. Dr. Komon is an LSSP Autism Lead for schools in the East Zone of LISD and she is the campus based LSSP at The Colony 

High School where she provides a variety of psychological services. Dr. Komon is a certified instructor for Non-Violent Crisis Pre-

vention and regularly trains staff in CPI.  She is a member of SPARC (School Psych Advisory, Resource, & Collaboration) commit-

tee, a peer nominated position in which she provides peer supervision to colleagues as well as reviews and drafts psychological ser-

vices policies and procedures. Dr. Komon is a member of LISD’s district CARE team that provides support to campuses during cri-

sis. In addition, Dr. Komon models the practitioner-scholar model of LISD by leading research teams for which she has presented 

over 16 times to national conferences. Dr. Komon also currently co-facilitates a Professional Learning Community on the topic of 

Best Practices in Autism for her peers as part of professional development in LISD. In her spare time, Dr. Komon likes to coordinate 

social functions and create group t-shirts for psychological services to maintain the collaborative and supportive focus of the group.  

Overall, Dr. Kim Komon goes above and beyond to serve students and families, provides best practices and seeks to assist fellow 

LSSPs in any way that she can.  LISD co-workers report that Dr. Komon is an excellent choice for the TASP Spotlight on an LSSP 

and appreciate all the hard work, effort and time she puts into to serving others.  GO LISD!!! 
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Graduate Student Corner 

2014 Scholarship Recipients 

At this year’s annual conference, TASP awarded scholarships to four talented, promising graduate students.  Although there were 

several deserving applicants this year, funds were limited to four $500 awards.  The following recipients were awarded this year: 

Alyzae Karim 

Alyzae is a third year doctoral student in the school psychology program at Texas Woman’s University.  Her current research inter-

ests include pediatric neuropsychology, executive function, and working with students with traumatic brain injury, epilepsy, and 

brain tumors.  Alyzae would like to work in academia and and a children’s hosptital, and continues to research neuropsychological 

assessment of children with disabilities in the areas of social-emotional and neurological difficulties and issues related to diversity. 

Poonam Desi 

Poonam is currently in the process of completing a predoctoral internship in Cypress-Fairbanks ISD to become not only an LSSP, 

but also a certified instructor of mindfulness.  Her dissertation evaluated an intervention that explored the benefits of mindfulness in 

adolescents with emotional/behavioral disorders.  Poonam aspires to help incorporate mindfulness in the schools through instruction, 

interventions, and counseling. 

Kristina McCray 

Kristina is currently pursuing her LSSP at Texas A&M Commerce.  She has a background in Clinical Psychology and has practiced 

as a Mental Health Counselor in Louisiana.  She is also in the process of getting her LPC.  Kristina would like to work with students 

who have experienced trauma, student with disabilities, and students with behavior problems.  Overall, Kristina would like to help 

bridge the gap between the schools, families, and community by providing optimal services to aid in students’ overall success.  

Sarah Ochs 

Sarah is currently pursuing her doctorate in school psychology at the University of Houston.  Her current research interests include 

the utility of universal screening in reading.  Sarah’s main goal is to help bridge the gap between research and practice to local 

school districts.  She would like to focus on conducting significant, practice-oriented research that can be directly utilized to help 

make data-based decisions in the schools. 

Congratulations to our 2014 scholarship recipients!  If you are a graduate student next year and a member of TASP, the association 

encourages you to apply for a scholarship next fall.  Someone has to win and it just might be you! 

Closing Remarks 

As my term as Graduate Student Representative comes to an end, I wanted to thank you all for allowing me to serve on the board as 

a voice for graduate students.  The experience has been rewarding and I have a new appreciation for the time and effort our board 

members put into making TASP a success.  As an association, we have come a 

long way.  I am excited to see where the next leadership takes us and what im-

provements can still be made.  I continue to encourage you all to get involved in 

the profession which may include volunteering with TASP, serving as a univer-

sity student leader, participating in School Psychology Awareness Week, and 

advocating for the profession as Sunset 2017 approaches.  There are so many op-

portunities available.  Make contacts, get involved, and explore the different areas 

of school psychology.  School psychology is an incredibly diverse field and we 

have the privilege to see rewards every day. 

Again, thank you for allowing me this opportunity.  I have no doubt the next 

Graduate Student Representative will do a fantastic job.  Good luck with your 

future endeavors, research, and final exams and safe travels during the holidays! 
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University of Texas at San Antonio 

 

School Psychology Program 

 

The Department of Educational Psychology at UTSA is pleased to offer the Master of Arts pro-

gram in School Psychology. The program includes coursework and field-based experiences con-

sistent with guidelines provided by the Texas State Board of Examiners of Psychologists and 

the National Association of School Psychologists. Most courses are offered in the evening at the 

UTSA Downtown Campus, and full-time and part-time tracks are available. Application dead-

lines are as follows: July 1st for the Fall, November 1st for the Spring, and April 1st for the 

Summer. Students are currently completing their practicum experiences with the following 

sites: Alamo Heights ISD, Atascosa-McMullen Cooperative, Bexar County Academy, Boerne 

ISD, George Gervin Academy, San Antonio ISD, San Antonio Special Programs Cooperative, 

Somerset ISD, and South San ISD. Students are currently completing their internship experi-

ences with the following sites: AIM Consulting, Alamo Heights ISD, Atascosa-McMullen Coop-

erative, Autism Treatment Center, Belton ISD, Boerne ISD, East Central ISD, George Gervin 

Academy, Granbury ISD, Heartland Special Education Cooperative, Katy ISD, and San Antonio 

ISD. 
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Changes in LSSP license renewal-  Effective October 1, 2014 

 

A reminder to all LSSPs, the Texas State Board of Examiners of Psychology (TSBEP) has 

enacted changes in CEU requirements for licensure renewal. Effective October 1, 2014 all 

licensees must have 20 CEU hours to renew their license, an increase from 12 hours. Li-

cense holders are still required to obtain 3 hours in ethics, Board rules, or professional re-

sponsibility each year. 

 

In addition, 3 hours are now required in the area of cultural diversity. As defined in board 

rules, cultural diversity is defined as age, disability, ethnicity, gender, gender identity, lan-

guage, national origin, race, religion, culture, sexual orientation, and social economic status. 

 

Finally, 10 of the 20 hours must be obtained from or endorsed by national, regional, state, or local psychological associations, pub-

lic school districts, or psychology programs at regionally accredited institutions of higher education. 

 

To clarify, the words “ethics” or “cultural diversity” are not musts in workshop titles to satisfy Board requirements. Also, you may 

NOT count the same workshop for both ethics AND cultural diversity. You must obtain 3 hours in ethics, Board rules or profes-

sional responsibility, as well as another separate 3 hours in cultural diversity. 

 TASP SPOTLIGHT ON A DISTRICT 
 

 

 

Rains Independent School District (RISD) is the district TASP Spotlight for the current newsletter.  The district is located in Rains 

County in Emory, Texas.  The district is comprised of four main campuses; Rains Elementary, Rains Intermediate, Rains Junior 

High and Rains High School.  The district serves 55.1% of economically disadvantaged and 4.4% of limited English proficient stu-

dents.   The district drop-out rate is at zero percent which a commendable achievement.  The district boundaries cover more than 178 

square miles. The district offers many programs.  Some of these include adult education, at-risk programs, character education, dis-

tance learning, job training and Students Against Destructive Decisions (SADD).  The Special Education Department is comprised 

of the Director of Special Education, an Assistant, two Educational Diagnosticians, a Speech Language Pathologist and one Licensed 

Specialist in School Psychology, Ms. Mary Carter, in addition to teachers, providers and other staff.  Ms. Carter has provided a spec-

trum of services for the district including evaluation, consultation, counseling and other supports.  Ms. Carter, along with other spe-

cial and general education staff, provide services to students to assist with improving functioning in the areas of social, academic, 

emotional and behavioral functioning.  Although the district is small, not unlike many districts in Texas, social, emotional, academic, 

and behavioral needs exist and Ms. Carter and other Rains ISD staff strive to ensure that each student’s educational needs are met 

through the use of research-based interventions, supports and strategies and best practices.  
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TASP is proud to wrap up this year’s Annual Professional Development Conference, highlighting the “Many Hats of School Psy-

chology”. We had an amazing turn out with over 600 LSSPs from around the state who enjoyed listening to distinguished speakers. 

Participants enjoyed the pre conference sessions on the new WJ-IV and WISC-V as well as learning the latest about aggressive be-

havior.  Feedback was great on the group counseling session, writing counseling IEPs,   and dealing with dangerous students. The 

keynote session provided by the TSBEP Executive Director and TSBEP board members was entertaining and well received. All en-

joyed this informative update about LSSP disciplinary sanctions and board rules. 

  

In addition, this year TASP was able to add a couple more CEUs through mini skills sessions to accommodate the recent increase in 

CEU renewal. Overall, a total of 19.5 hours were possible.  All sessions were well attended, and the feedback from the attendees was 

positive regarding topics, location, and delivery of presentations. 

  

Many thanks to those who make this conference possible and successful every year! From the loyal vendors, to all the volunteers, we 

appreciate all that you do for the conference. Know that your efforts year after year, help to provide important information on our 

TASP membership. Thank you! 

  

Photos by: Amanda Meyer 
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The Texas School Psychologist is published four times a year. 

Articles, announcements, advertising, employment notices, 
and 

letters should be submitted to: 

The Editor: 

Amanda  Real 

7173 FM 1628  

San Antonio, TX 78263 

newsletter@txasp.org 

Advertising Policy 

The publication of any advertisement by the Texas Associa-
tion of School Psychologists Newsletter is neither an en-
dorsement of the advertiser, nor of the products or services 
advertised. TASP is not responsible for any claims made in 
an advertisement. Advertisers may not, without prior con-
sent, incorporate in a subsequent advertisement or promo-
tional piece the fact that a product or service has been adver-
tised in the TASP newsletter.  

The TASP newsletter is published to enhance communica-
tion among school psychologists in a manner that advances 
the general purpose of the Texas Association of School Psy-
chologists. The acceptability of an ad for publication is based 
upon legal, social, professional, and ethical considerations. 
All advertising must be in keeping with the generally schol-
arly, and/or professional nature of the publication. Thus, 
TASP reserves the right to unilaterally reject, omit, or cancel 
advertising which it deems not to be in the best interest of 
the scholarly and professional objectives of the Association, 
and/or not in keeping with appropriate professional tone, 
content, or appearance. In addition, the Association reserves 
the right to refuse advertising submitted for the purpose of 
airing either side of controversial social or professional is-
sues. 

Permission is granted to all other school psychology associa-
tions’ newsletters to reproduce any article, providing the 
original source and author are credited. 

Advertising Deadlines 

Camera ready artwork or Employment Notices must be re-
ceived prior to deadline date for desired publication. Contact 
TASP at newsletter@txasp.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U n i v e r s i t y o f H o u s t o n 

C o l l e g e o f  E d u c a t i o n 

COLLABORATION 

FOR LEARNING & LEADING 

Department  

of Educational 

Psychology 

Ph.D. in School Psychology 

 

School Psychology Program 

Texas State University offers a Specialist in School 

Psychology (SSP) degree in school psychology, ap-

proved by the National Association of School Psy-

chologists (NASP). The program endorses the scien-

tist-practitioner training model. Texas State also offers 

a program for individuals who already hold a master’s 

level psychology degree in a related field and would 

like to re-specialize in school psychology. 

For more information, please contact: 

Jon Lasser, Ph.D. 

Coordinator, School Psychology Program 

www.txstate.edu/clas 

Don’t forget to  

update your 

TASP  

membership  

information at 

txasp.org! 

http://www.txstate.edu/
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Information from the Area Representatives! 

Area Representative Map 

Regional ESC Coverage Map 
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Dear Area III Members, 

 

It has been a privilege to serve on the Board for the past two years.  I was very pleased to see many 

members in our area at our Fall Conference and have the opportunity to discuss what's happening 

in your districts and how TASP may be able to help provide resources.  Your Board is working to 

help create guidance documents, frameworks, and Best Practices documents relevant to the prac-

tice of school psychology in Texas to assist you in your daily work.  If you have a topic you'd like 

for us to cover, please let us know!  As always, you may contact us through the TASP website with 

any thoughts you have or needs you think need to be addressed. 

 

Thomas Schanding 

Area III Representative 

Sheldon ISD 

 

Area 1 Update 

Hello all my fellow TASP members in Area I!  It has been an awesome year as I had 

the privilege to serve on the executive board to help fill in for Lisa Daniel as she 

moved on to another position.  It had long been a dream of mine to be an active part 

of the TASP board and I’m grateful for that opportunity.  I look forward to helping 

with TASP wherever I can.  Unfortunately, I didn’t feel I could continue as an Area 

representative.  This position requires a lot of action!  An area rep should be out and 

about, visible and actively contacting members and potential members.  In my cur-

rent employment, I was unable to do those things and therefore, it would be a disser-

vice to TASP to continue in that role.  However, I have gained a completely new 

respect for the people who serve our profession in those capacities and who volun-

teer their time and energy, without payment.  I would ask each of you to please vol-

unteer in some capacity.  Earlier in my career, I wanted badly to be a part of TASP 

other than as a member, but I had the incorrect perception that I would probably not 

be needed or at least viewed as “not as capable”.  I know now that any and all who 

show a desire to help the profession are valued on the TASP Board.  I encourage 

you to run for an office, let your area rep know you are interested in helping some-

where, ask fellow LSSPs to join.  Be active! 

 

Stacy Akin 
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Area V 

Jeremy Sullivan 

 

Howdy, Area V. I hope everyone was able to attend the annual TASP conference in Dallas. I en-

joyed seeing many of you there. It has been great to see the evolution of our conference over the 

last few years, especially in terms of involvement of graduate students from multiple graduate pro-

grams and the inclusion of diverse presentation formats such as poster and paper presentations. I 

really think this makes our conference feel inclusive and gives our membership multiple options to 

meet their professional development needs. 

 

In closing, this will be my last newsletter update, as my second term as Area Representative will 

soon come to an end. It has been an honor and a pleasure to represent your concerns on the TASP 

Executive Board. I look forward to continuing to serve on the Board as co-editor of the TASP jour-

nal, Research and Practice in the Schools. I also hope to continue offering professional develop-

ment opportunities for TASP members through the Educational Psychology Department at UTSA. 

 

Thanks for your membership in TASP! 

 

Texas A&M University Commerce 

Students are admitted to the School Psychology program in 

both the Spring and Fall semesters. Deadlines for applications 

are 4/15 and 11/15, respectively.  

Greetings Area VI, 

 

It was wonderful to see you all at the TASP Annual Conference this October! I enjoyed getting to see 

familiar faces and meet new friends. Thank you for your attendance and the excellent feedback we 

received on the sessions. I want to thank everyone who contributed to this year’s CALC project Love 

for Kids. They are a nonprofit charity that helps local children in the Dallas area. 

 

TASP recently sponsored a luncheon for Region 16 following an LSSP roundtable. Thank you to all 

who attended and shared in our discussion about current issues in school psychology. TASP strives 

to be a dynamic organization that is responsive to the needs and interests of our members. 

 

Are you passionate about our profession? Sign up to be a District Leader and be the voice for your 

district directly to TASP. Please contact me if you are interested or if you would like additional infor-

mation at klopez@canyonisd.net.  

 

Thanks! 

Kassi Lopez 

mailto:klopez@canyonisd.net
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Dear Ethical Eddie, 

I have a concern about something going on in my district:  Our director routinely 

hires a Licensed Psychologist from the community to provide counseling as a related 

service for our special education students who need it.  While this person is very nice 

and professional, her primary practice, training and experience is working with 

adults and teens with substance abuse issues.   I think it would be more appropriate 

for one of the LSSPs in our district to provide this counseling to special education 

students, but our director has indicated that she feels it is more appropriate for a Li-

censed Psychologist to provide this service.  Is this an ethical issue? A legal one? A 

personal one? 

Sincerely, 

Confused 

 

Dear Confused, 

You are not alone in your experience or your concerns.  The practice of contracting 

other professionals, who do not hold the LSSP, is something that many districts do.  

This can occur for a number of reasons, with the most common being a shortage of 

LSSPs available to provide the broad range of psychological services in the schools 

for which we are trained. 

Your specific questions raises a few different issues.  TSBEP has provided specific language regarding the appropriate provision of psy-

chological services in schools: 

465.38 (3) Providers of School Psychological Services. School psychological services may be provided in Texas public schools only by 

individuals authorized by this Board to provide such services. Individuals who may provide such school psychological services include 

LSSPs and interns or trainees as defined in Board rule §463.9 of this title (relating to Licensed Specialist in School Psychology) and per-

sons seeking to fulfill the licensing requirements of Board rule §463.8 of this title (relating to Licensed Psychological Associate), Board 

rule §463.10 of this title (relating to Provisionally Licensed Psychologists), and Board rule §463.11 of this title (relating to Licensed Psy-

chologist). Nothing in this rule prohibits public schools from contracting with licensed psychologists and licensed psychological associates 

who are not LSSPs to provide psychological services, other than school psychology, in their areas of competency. School districts may 

contract for specific types of psychological services, such as clinical psychology, counseling psychology, neuropsychology, and family 

therapy, which are not readily available from the licensed specialist in school psychology employed by the school district. Such contract-

ing must be on a short term or part time basis and cannot involve the broad range of school psychological services listed in paragraph (1)

(B) of this section. An LSSP who contracts with a school district to provide school psychological services may not permit an individual 

who does not hold a valid LSSP license to perform any of the contracted school psychological services. 

So, you see, it can be a bit complicated…..Schools may contract for services that cannot be provided by an LSSP because it is  beyond the 

LSSP’s scope of competence, however, a school district should not contract with a non-LSSP for services that are within the LSSP’s scope 

of practice. In your specific example, providing counseling as a related service would certainly be considered within the LSSP’s scope of 

practice. 

In terms of ethical concerns, you raise an implicit concern that the contracted private practice professional may be practicing outside her 

area of training/competence.  As a school psychologist, you have an ethical responsibility to approach another individual with whom she 

has a concern to address that concern.  NASP addresses this in the Principles for Professional Ethics: 

Standard IV.3.2  When a school psychologist suspects that another school psychologist or another professional has engaged in unethical 

practices, he or she attempts to resolve the suspected problem through a collegial problem-solving process, if feasible. 

In addition, school psychologists are ethically required to cooperate with professionals from other disciplines to ensure that children re-

ceive the services that they need as stated by NASP: 

Standard III.3.1  To meet the needs of children and other clients most effectively, school psychologists cooperate with other psychologists 

and professionals from other disciplines in relationships based on mutual respect. They encourage and support the use of all resources to 

serve the interests of students. If a child or other client is receiving similar services from another professional, school psychologists pro-

mote coordination of services. 

As you see, there are a number of factors involved in the situation you describe- that is the crux of an ethical dilemma!  If the answer was 

simple or straightforward, no dilemma would exist.  These concerns are best addressed through open, professional communication with all 

parties involved while keeping the best interest of the child at the center of any conversation. 

Ethically Yours, 

Eddie 
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